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From: FOI
Sent: 01 February 2018 17:01
To:
Cc: FOI
Subject: FOI 004/18 Details of Scotland in Union - Response
Attachments: Internal correspondance REDACTED.pdf; 2015-16 correspondance with SIU 

REDACTED.pdf; 2017-18 correspondence with SIU REDACTED.pdf

Dear 
 

Our Ref: FOI 004/18 
 
Thank you for your email to the Electoral Commission dated 07 January 2018, received by the 
Commission on 08 January 2018. 
 
The Commission aims to respond to requests for information promptly and has done so within the 
statutory timeframe of twenty working days. 
 
Your request is in bold below followed by our response.  
 
Please supply all items of information held by the Electoral Commission in relation to 
Scotland in Union. 
 
http://search.electoralcommission.org.uk/English/Registrations/TP6513 
 
This group has declared spending at the 2015 and 2017 general elections and 2016 
Scottish election. 
 
http://bit.ly/2m5foMr 
 
The information should include, but not be limited to, all paperwork filed with the 
Commission which is not already available through PEF Online, all correspondence 
between the Commission and Scotland in Union or its agents, and all complaints lodged in 
respect of Scotland in Union. 
 
In order to fulfil this request as cheaply and efficiently as possible, it is suggested that 
copies of original files are released in PDF format. 
 
I understand there may be a charge for this information. 
 
Our response is as follows: 
 
We hold the information you have requested and it is contained in the attached documentation.  
 
An e-mail on 6 June 2017 between Commission staff and Scotland in Union references a meeting 
which took place between the Commission and Scotland in Union on 19 June 2017. The purpose 
of the meeting was to discuss reporting requirements for non-party campaigners at the 2017 UK 
Parliament election. A handwritten note was made of the meeting, however, this has not been 
retained.  
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You will note that in an internal e-mail dated 5 January 2018, the Electoral Commission’s Senior 
Financial Reporting Adviser raised concerns that Scotland in Union may potentially have 
exceeded the spending limit at the June 2017 UK Parliament election. This issue has now been 
assessed by the Commission and - given that the unexpected nature of the election meant that 
the spending rules applied retrospectively and taking into account Scotland in Union’s prompt 
steps to register with us, and the fact that they desisted from further campaigning after the election 
was called - we have concluded that it would not be appropriate or proportionate for us to take any 
enforcement action in this regard. 
 
You will also note that in an internal e-mail dated 5 January 2018, the Electoral Commission’s 
Senior Financial Reporting Adviser raised concerns that Scotland in Union may potentially have 
exceeded the spending limit at the June 2017 UK Parliament election. This issue has now been 
assessed by the Commission and - given that the unexpected nature of the election meant that 
the spending rules applied retrospectively and taking into account Scotland in Union’s prompt 
steps to register with us, and the fact that they desisted from further campaigning after the election 
was called - we have concluded that it would not be appropriate or proportionate for us to take any 
enforcement action in this regard. 
 
Complaints lodged in respect of Scotland in Union 
The Electoral Commission has received one complaint in relation to Scotland in Union details of 
which are already in the public domain: https://wingsoverscotland.com/a-request-for-
clarification/#more-100696  

Please note, some of the information contained in the attachments to this response is personal 
data such as the names, and contact details of junior staff at the Electoral Commission and 
Scotland in Union which is exempt under section 40 of the FOI Act. These documents have been 
redacted prior to release. Further explanation of the section 40 exemption is provided below. 

Section 40(2) and (3)(a)(i) of the FOI Act 

Section 40(2) provides for an exemption where the information requested constitutes personal 
data as defined by the Data Protection Act 2000 (DPA), and where release of the information 
requested would breach one of the data protection principles. Some of the information contained 
in the requested information falls within the description of personal data as defined by section 1 of 
the DPA because the information relates directly to an identifiable living individual. Release of this 
information would breach the first data protection principle, which states the information must be 
processed fairly and lawfully. 
 
I trust that this information satisfies your request. The Commission strives to be an open, 
transparent authority, but in some circumstances we cannot responsibly release requested 
information, and we ask for your understanding in this regard. 

If you are not satisfied with this response, please note that the Commission operates a review 
procedure, details of which can be found on the Commission website at: 
http://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/about-us/freedom-of-information-requests/how-do-I-make-
an-foi-request 

Please also note that if you have exhausted all internal Commission review procedures and you 
are still not satisfied you have the right to appeal to the Information Commissioner. Details of this 
procedure can be found on the ICO website: https://ico.org.uk/. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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Information Management Adviser 
The Electoral Commission 
3 Bunhill Row 
London EC1Y 8YZ  
electoralcommission.org.uk 
yourvotematters.co.uk 
 
Twitter | Facebook | Blog 
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